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Dear Members of MacKillop Catholic College Community,

As a community, MacKillop parents, students and staff have worked beautifully 
together as champions over the past years. We extend our gratitude to our 
volunteers who in recent times have supported the College in so many ways, 
especially during these difficult COVID 19 times. For their generosity of time & 
energy, thank you.  For being active contributing members of our community, 
thank you. 

For students to be successful academically the same principle applies: home, 
community and school need to be on the same page working as a team.  As 
we head towards the halfway point for this term, assignments, tests and other 

assessments are clearly on our radar.  The assessment flow chart is attached to this newsletter and 
from now until the end of the term we ask that families and teachers stay in contact with each other 
monitoring the progress of student work. If in doubt regarding who to contact email our curriculum 
leadership team and they will send your email to the rightful teacher. 

This week due to the financial impact of COVID 19, a significant part of my week has been spent in 
discussion with parents regarding fees and fee payment plans. These conversations are excellent 
opportunities for the College to more fully understand the hardship families are experiencing. I take this 
opportunity to thank those who:
•	 Pay their fees without a reminder;
•	 Come in to discuss difficulties when times are tough;
•	 Keep to their payment plans; 
•	 Do volunteer work;
•	 Support our fundraising activities; and,
•	 Attend working bees to receive the family credit towards fees. 

I invite all families to contact the College when difficulties arise and not leave the situation until we are 
in the unfortunate position of withholding reports to encourage communication or sending people to 
debt collectors. When home and school are in communication, we all enjoy the success which comes 
from people working together.

Catholic schools are subjected to the strictest financial accountability requirements through Territory 
and National Government Agencies and consequently are known for their high standards in these areas 
of financial stewardship. It is for this reason we need to keep full documentation to support payment 
plans, concessions and any special arrangements etc. It is imperative that families provide copies of their 
Australian Tax Office Tax Assessment, Health Care Cards, Centrelink Statements to support concession 
applications. 

Together we can work on resolving issues as they arise and work towards a better future for the students 
in our College.

Lastly, please check uniform, and in particular shoes, thank you. I have included a page to show what are 
the acceptable footwear when in our uniform.

May God bless you and your families,

Lauretta Graham 
Principal

Lauretta Graham
Principal
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Textiles News
Textiles students have been learning embroidery. Pictured here is 
Anysia Lacey with a Mothers' Day present she made for her Mum.

________________________________________________________

RTO News
Conservation and Land Management students have been planting a 
variety of bush tucker plants along the back of the campus. In a few 
years time this will provide a whole range of new and interesting 
ingredients which can be used in the café and food technology.

Fred's Pass Virtual Show
Fred’s Pass Rural Show Online - 6th May to the 3rd June

Due to the show being cancelled we have decided to conduct our 
first online show. Join in the fun of our Show Hall classes and see 
how creative you can be!

Just follow the link. Free entry, categories include:  Art, Cookery, 
Craft, Horticulture, Market Garden and Photography.

Get involved! Online entries now open – photos of your exhibit must 
be submitted by 3rd June.  Schedule and free entry submissions 
online at fredspassruralshow.com.au.

 

________________________________________________________

Home Cooking
Food Tech student Nicholas Troumouliaris has been putting his skills 
to good use making these amazing mini quiches for his brothers at 
home. Great work Nicholas!

ONLINE
SHOW 
HALL

 

FREDS PASS RURAL SHOW 2020

Entries open 6th May 

for submission and photos 

www.fredspassruralshow.com.au

Entries close 3rd June 

enquries:
secretary@fredspassruralshow.com.au
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Science News
Mr Joseph's Year 12 students conducted an experiment to determine 
the quantity of ammonia in a multipurpose cleaner. The label of the 
"Essentials" brand says that the concentration is 20g/L. The higher the 
concentration, the better it is. As it happened, the students calculated 
that the concentration to be 24g/L. The 12% higher concentration 
is consistent with most brands, as companies purposely do this to 
increase shelf-life.

Yearbook News
Four 2020 Yearbook sub-editors have been confirmed for our in-school 
composition process for this essential publication.

Year 8 students Gemma O'Berne, Ellla Chapman, Rhys Lavercombe, 
and Ian Odhiambo have been chosen to carry out this managerial role.

Last year was the first time ever students were responsible for the 
production of our school publication. Teaming up with local firm 
Hollands Printing, Dr Lewis's Advanced Year 8 English class produced a 
quality Yearbook, getting it into students' hands before the end of the 
year. A similar outcome is proposed for this year.

The 2020 yearbook will have an expanded format. Every Home Form 
will be featured, as well as the usual crop of Department reports; 
specialised events such as sporting competitions, and a collection of 
student talent. We hope to fight through the Coronavirus problem by 
featuring especially designed camps and the like.

Three months 
ago, thirteen-
year-old Henry 
disappeared 
from The 
Shallows during 
a violent storm, 
leaving behind 
his muddy 
mountain bike at 
the train station. 
MASON WEAVER IS TRAPPED. While Mason 
doesn’t know who he is or what he’s capable 
of, he knows the one thing binding him to 
this suffocating small town is his younger 
brother, Henry. 
CHLOE BAXTER WANTS ANSWERS. Why 
would Henry run away without telling her? 
One of Chloe’s friends knows something 
and she’s determined to find out the truth. 
As Chloe wades into dangerous waters and 
Mason’s past emerges, a chilling question 
ripples to the surface: how far would you go 
to keep a secret? 

 

April 

Surviving school  
with one eye open.  
Ross Maloy just  
wants to fit in.  
But after he is  
diagnosed with a rare  
eye cancer in Year Seven,  
he suddenly becomes the 
‘cancer kid’ of his school.  
Now he has to deal with  
weird hats, a squinty eye  
and - hardest of all -   
disappearing friends, social media bullies, and the 
threat of losing his eyesight... or worse.  

In 1942, in 
the Grand 
Mosque in 
Paris, 11-year
-old Ruben is 
hiding from 
the Nazis. 
Already 
thousands of Jewish children have 
disappeared, and Ruben’s parents are 
desperately trying to find his sister. 
Ruben must learn how to pass himself 
off as a Muslim, while he waits for the 
infamous Fox to help him get to Spain 
to be reunited with his family. 

One hint of Ruben’s true identity and 
he’ll be killed. So will the people trying 
to save him. But when the mosque is 
raided and the Fox doesn’t come, 
Ruben is forced to flee. Finding himself 
in the south of France, he discovers that 
he must adjust to a new reality, and to 
the startling revelation of the Fox’s true 
identity. 

 
F   
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 F   
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Rostrevor Boys
Due to the travel restrictions, several Territorian students who 
normally attend Rostrevor boarding school in Adelaide have 
become  stranded in the NT. It has been our pleasure to host these 
boys during this time so they are able to continue their education 
with minimal disruption. Pictured here with Mrs Graham are Will 
Rowlands, Devondre Banderson, Jasch Davis, Lequell Banderson, 
Jakob De Santis and Zaivier Page.

________________________________________________________

Meet our Staff
As a new regular feature in our newsletters, we will introduce you to 
a few of our staff members each fortnight. to start things off, meet 
our wonderful Deputy Principal - Academic Studies, Rod Plummer, 
and Dance and Drama teacher, April Flannery!









Assessment Policy Flowchart

Assessment Policy Flowchart v2.2 2017

Submission Non-submission

Class teacher creates an assessment task in accordance with Unit Overview/LAPS.

Assessment task is approved by Head of Department.

Submission dates for drafts and final copies are communicated at least 2 weeks prior to the due date.

Students submit drafts directly to class teacher by due date. Extension negotiated if applicable. 
(at least 24 hours before due date)

Feedback on draft given one week prior to 
final due date.

Student completes and submits final copy 
directly to class teacher by the due date. 

Extension negotiated if applicable (at least 
2 days before due date).

Finished task is 
marked, moderated, 
graded, and returned 
to student no more 
than 2 weeks after 

submission.

The Assessment Policy can be found on the College website:
www.mackillopnt.catholic.edu.au/teacher-and-student-resources

Class teacher negotiates a new draft due 
date with the student. Confirms this with 
parent/carer by phone or email within 2 

school days.

Student completes the assessment as a 
detention under exam conditions with the 

classroom teacher within 2 sessions. 
Parent/carer and homeform teacher informed.

Under direction of the Head of 
Department, assessment is completed 

under exam conditions and work returned 
to the teacher within 2 school days. 

Formal letter of concern issued.

Submission

Teacher and Head of Department 
inform Curriculum Leadership Team. 

Parent/carer contacted for case 
conference. Student is withdrawn 

from class to complete assessment.

Submission

Submission

Non-submission

Non-submission

Non-submissionSubmission


